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PINELLAS COUNTY FRIENDSHIP FORCE FLORIDA SUNCOAST AND HABITAT FOR HUMANITY COLLABORATE ON 4-PLEX BUILD IN MOINESTI ROMANIA 

September 25, 2019 – A construction team of 13 Friendship Force (FF) members consisting of 12 women and 1 man recently returned from a one-week collaborative volunteer project with Habitat for the Humanity building a 4-plex home in Romania. The team, 2 in their 80s, 2 in their 60s and the others in their 70s were proactively involved in constructing a home in the village of Moinesti, (Bacau region) Romania, population 21,787.
The volunteers were not relegated to being sideline cheerleaders, snack-makers nor water-servers. Picture Rosie the Riveter! Each member served as a hands-on construction worker: involved in measuring, cutting, sawing and installing plywood; assembling steel scaffolding; screwing and hammering together 2X4s; along with drilling holes, screwing and tightening rebar between the first and second floor of the home.

Friendship Force (FF) club members included: Pinellas County FF Florida Suncoast, the convening team under the leadership of Betty and Chuck Oldanie (Seminole) with members Geri Espy (Sand Key), Christine Michalek (Clearwater Point), Judy Ormsby (Dunedin), Karen Sheretts (Largo), and Marilyn Whelan (On Top of the World). Other FF clubs represented were: FF Dallas – Felicity Sentance; FF Greater Denver – Susan Raymer;  FF Minneapolis – Susanne Wolter; FF Southern Oregon – Mavis Marney;  FF Southwest Florida – Michelle Kemps; and Kathleen Gallagher of FF Solothurn Switzerland.  

Each worker came with a dedicated commitment to fulfilling both the mission of Friendship Force: “promoting understanding, cultural education and citizen diplomacy through homestay Journeys and personal friendships” and Habitat for the Humanity: “seeking to put God’s love into action and bringing people together to build homes, communities, and hope”
At a closing reception and ceremony, the volunteers received certificates of appreciation from Moinesti Mayor Valentin Vieru and the Moinesti on-site Habitat for Humanity Volunteer Coordinator Victor Teris.
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